SCHWABE SON

1606 Dast 17th Place Tulsa 5, Oklahoma May 21, 1946 4

Hon. George B. Schwabe House Office Building Washington, D.C.

Dear George:

I have not changed my mind one bit. I still believe that something must be done to even up Capital and Labor's responsibility to the Public. I doubt, seriously, that curbing Labor's right to strike would help....it might eventually bring curbs on Capital that would hurt all of us a lot.

As I understand the Wagner Act, Industry's hands are tied. This is wrong. Labor has come of age, and should be given the same responsibility toward the public as Industry. Labor should made, by proper Law, be brought to a realization of its legal responsibility. Industry as hog-tied. Industry cannot, under the Wagner Law, try to show its employees the difference between right and wrong, without violating the law. I maintain that the Law should be fair to all people, all groups, and not favor, to the very least extent, any individual or group.

Labor has had a good time for a few years. Like all boys that reach the age of accountability, it should now, not next year, or just after ELECTION, be given its proper share of responsibility and be compelled, under the Law, to live up to that responsibility..

George---to me it is a pitiful sight to see the way our Representatives in Congress play for VOTES instead of legislating for what is best for all of us, and regardless of whether it is Election year, or any year. Do you honestly think this will ever change? I hope it does, and soon.

Did the curbing of the allocation of funds to the Southem Power Assn., emanate from your Committee since you were appointed? What a chance you have to help clip the pretty wings of some of the "star gazers"----- I hope you clippem whenever you have the opportunity.

Kind regards.

Sincerely

Ralph Dunkle